
From: Nicole Martin <nmartin@amaranth.ca> 

Sent: September 21, 2020 10:38 AM 

Subject: RE: Support of COVID-19 Funding re: The Corporation of the City of Oshawa 

The Township of Amaranth at its regular meeting of Council on September 16, 2020 passed the 

following resolution of support: 

Resolution #8 

Moved by: C. Gerrits – Seconded by: H. Foster BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 

The Council of the Township of Amaranth support the City of Oshawa’s motion and they be so 

advised. 

Whereas the government of the Canada and the Province of Ontario have committed through 

the Canada Council for Arts will continue to work with the Government of Canada, as well as 

through provincial, territorial and municipal partners, to ensure the strength of the cultural 

sector; 

And Whereas to date there has been no further indication as to tools, funding measures, or 

financial support provided; 

And Whereas the Township of Amaranth is requesting support of their motion to request the 

Federal, Provincial and Regional Government to help municipalities assist their local social 

cultural, service clubs and children/youth minor sporting organizations with clear and definitive 

relief funding programs; 

Further a copy of this resolution be sent to the Right Honorurable Prime Minister of Canada, 

the Premier of Ontario, and all neighbouring municipalities in County of Dufferin. 

CARRIED. 

Thank you, Nicole 

Nicole Martin, Dipl. M.A. 

Acting CAO/Clerk | Township of Amaranth 

374028 6th Line | Amaranth | ON | L9W 0M6 

Tel: 519-941-1007 ext. 227 | Fax: 519 - 941-1802 All municipal facilities and parks are closed 

until further notice during the COVID-19 pandemic. Staff is working to keep critical services 

operational during this difficult time. Updates will be posted to our website (www.amaranth.ca) 

and through our Facebook accounts. Calls to the office at 519-941-1007 will be answered as 

soon as possible. 

mailto:nmartin@amaranth.ca
http://www.amaranth.ca/


For accurate information on COVID-19 please visit: www.ontario.ca/COVID-19 

DISCLAIMER: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for 

the use of the individual or entity to which they are addressed. If you have received this email 

in error please notify the sender. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email 

are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Township of 

Amaranth. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence 

of viruses. The Township of Amaranth accepts no liability for any damage caused by any virus 

transmitted by this email. 

http://www.ontario.ca/COVID-19

